
THE DAILY   Tuesday, July 5, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
PRESIDENT'S OFFICE WELCOMES DONNA ZMOLEK 
 Please join us in welcoming Donna Zmolek to the President's Office as Assistant 
to the President and Board of Education. Donna began her career at Lane in 1990 as an 
office production specialist in Mechanical Technology. In 1996 she was promoted to 
administrative specialist in Student Health. The Social Science division hired Donna as 
an administrative coordinator in 2000, and two years ago she transferred to the 
Language, Literature and Communications division. The President's Office will benefit 
from the depth of knowledge these broad experiences will bring to her new position. 
Welcome, Donna! - Tracy Simms  
 
FACILITIES WELCOMES MELANIE DAVIS 
 Please join us in welcoming Melanie Davis to the Facilities Management and 
Planning office for the summer. Melanie will be working for Facilities from July 1 - August 
31 at ext. 5216. - Dawn Rupp, Facilities Management and Planning 
 
BUSINESS DEPARTMENT TO GET REMODEL  
 Facilities Management and Planning trades will be remodeling the Business 
Department in Building 2 starting July 5 with minor demolition. Over the summer, 
lighting, walls and flooring will be removed and a new reception area, workroom and 
offices will be constructed. Access on the sidewalk on the south side lower level of 
Building 2 may be restricted at times as crews remove debris or bring in construction 
material. Please be aware of barricades and signs directing pedestrian traffic flow. The 
project is expected to be complete by September 23. - Susan Tatar  
 
CUSTOMER SERVICE FOR FRIDAY CLOSURES 
 We learned some things the first Friday afternoon that campus was closed. It 
would be most helpful if all departments would check their outgoing phone messages 
and be sure they indicate the department is closed on Friday afternoons. Public Safety 
treats Friday afternoons like any other time the campus is closed: If your activity is not 
on the schedule, please let PS know you are on campus. If there is an emergency it is 
important that PS know you are on campus. Public Safety's number is 463-5558. - 
Sandra Ing-Wiese 
 
I.T. QUESTION OF THE WEEK: WHAT'S UP WITH SPAM E-MAIL?  
 The Information Technology Department is doing several things to try and 
minimize the impact of "spam" (unwanted or junk e-mail) on you and the LCC e-mail 
service. As you've certainly noticed, the Internet has been plagued with quasi-
commercial and often illegal activities that generate a huge quantity of spam. The 
GroupWise administrators run several programs that attempt to intercept the obvious 
spam messages. This is a difficult task and spam does occasionally get through these 
systems as the spammers are getting more sophisticated in their efforts to avoid 



interception.You can also protect yourself somewhat by only using your LCC e-mail 
address for work related purposes. This will lower your exposure to the spammers and 
their efforts to collect your e-mail address. In addition, you can also use the GroupWise 
Junk Mail features to further protect yourself from spam. For more information on this 
feature see http://www.lanecc.edu/it/hdrefs/spamgone.html  - Todd Lutz 
 
MAIL SERVICES NOTICE 
 All departments that have new FOAP numbers for Mail Services charges, please 
e-mail Mail Services with those changes ASAP. - David Macon, macond@lanecc.edu  
 
EVENTS 
 
JULY FORECAST: RAIN (AS IN "SINGIN' IN THE RAIN") 
 The Lane Summer Musical Theatre production of "Singin' In The Rain" to be held 
this July at Lane Community College sparkles with all of the marvelous songs and dance 
from the 1952 movie musical. (See http://www.lanecc.edu/perarts/singing/index.htm )  
 "The final scene of Act I, the 'Singin' In The Rain' number, is certain to thrill our 
audience", says co-producer Ron Bertucci. How will LSMT recreate on stage the classic 
image from the 1952 film with Gene Kelly holding his palm up to a downpour while 
twirling his umbrella? "Let's just say that our technical staff has to keep the 33-member 
cast and 24-member orchestra dry enough to dance, sing and play their way through the 
rest of the show!" 
 This will be the Eugene area's first production of "Singin' In The Rain." Bertucci 
and co-producer Jim Greenwood are music instructors at Lane. A few years ago they 
teamed up to revive local interest in summer musical theatre, create summer theater 
opportunities for local talent, and raise money for scholarships for Lane music, dance 
and theater arts students. "Singin' In The Rain is their third show, following "Fiddler on 
the Roof" in 2004 and "West Side Story" in 2002.  
 LSMT's production staff for "Singin' In The Rain" includes director Jack Watson 
and choreographers Teri Page and Marco Davis. The cast features community talent 
including students from Lane, the University of Oregon and local high schools. Joseph 
Oyala plays the role of Don Lockwood, Julianne Graper is Kathy Seldon, Chris 
Carwithen is Cosmo Brown and Emily Peterson is Lina Lamont. Facilities are provided 
by Lane Community College and Weyerhaeuser is the title sponsor.  
 "Singin' In The Rain" will be performed 12 times, on July 14, 15, and 16; 21, 22 
and 23; 27, 28, 29 and 30; at 7:30 p.m. There will be 2 p.m. matinees on July 17 and 24. 
Performances will be held in the Performance Hall, Building 6. Tickets are $22 for the 
general public and $18 for students and may be obtained through the Lane Box Office at 
463-5202. Contact: Ron Bertucci. 
 
VOLUNTEER AT THE FAIR  
 The Lane County Fair runs August 16-21 (Tuesday through Sunday) and 
volunteers are needed to work at the Lane booth in the Exhibit Hall. If you would like to 
volunteer, you will receive a free admission ticket which includes the concert of the 
evening. Shifts are 2-3 hours at a time and there are always two to three volunteers in 
the booth. Fair hours: Tuesday - Thursday, 11 a.m. - 10 p.m.; Friday - Saturday, 11 a.m. 
- 11 p.m.; Sunday, 11 a.m. - 8 p.m.; Kid's Park, 11 a.m. - 8 p.m. daily.  Concert 
schedule: Tuesday, August 16-Hoobastank ; Wednesday, August 17-John Michael 
Montgomery; Thursday, August 18-Diamond Rio; Friday, August 19- David Lee Roth; 
Saturday August 20-Tracy Byrd. All concerts begin at 7:30 p.m. If interested, e-mail or 
call Tina Lymath at ext. 5336 with your name, department, extension, if you will be off for 



the summer, and home phone number and address. For more information on the fair in 
general, go to www.atthefair.com  
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 
ARCHIVES closed through July 8. For emergency record retrievals and questions, 
contact Diana Reiber at ext. 5467. 
 
BOOKSTORE hours July 5 to August 12: Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
- Vicki Colley, ext. 5772 
 
BUSINESS DEPARTMENT office is temporarily located in Building 19, Room 131. 
Hours are Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. - Kirsa Whedon, ext. 5534 or 
whedonk@lanecc.edu  
 
OPEN COMPUTER LABS: The open lab normally in operation in Building 4, Room 201, 
is closed for the summer for remodeling. Instructional Computing is operating a smaller 
open lab in Building 2, Room 202. Open hours are Mondays through Thursdays, 7:30 
a.m.-7:30 p.m. for the first eight weeks, and 8 a.m.-7 p.m. for the last four weeks of 
summer. The open lab in Center, Room 455, is also in operation this summer for the first 
eight weeks, from 8 a.m.-noon, Mondays through Thursdays. There are no open labs 
available on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays. -  Barbara McIntire, ext. 5065 or 
mcintireb@lanecc.edu  
 
THE DAILY publishes Tuesdays only summer, through September 13. Deadline is 
always noon of the day prior to publication. See guidelines at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm -  Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu  
 
EXECUTIVE TEAM coverage Friday mornings through August 12: July 8-Tracy Simms; 
July 15- Mary Spilde; July 22-Patrick Lanning; July 29-Sonya Christian; August 5-Marie 
Matsen; August 12-Tim Craig. The referenced managers can be reached by paging 349-
6806. Changes to this schedule will be posted in The Daily and e-mailed to managers, 
Public Safety and the peer-to-peer group. 
 
FITNESS EDUCATION CENTER open Mondays through Thursdays, 6 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Submitted by Marisa Hastie. 
 
FLORENCE CENTER closed July 1-August 15. - Robert R. Purscelley, Director, Lane 
Community College at Florence 
 
FOOD COURT summer hours: Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., 
serving breakfast and lunch. Blenders Espresso Bar open Mondays through Thursdays 
from 7:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Contact: Food Services, ext. 5671. 
 
HEALTH CLINIC open Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4 p.m., weeks 1-8; and 
Mondays through Thursdays, 9 a.m.-12 p.m., weeks 9-12; to schedule an appointment, 
call 463-5665. If you have an emergency anytime the clinic is closed, contact Public 
Safety at 463-5555. Submitted by Roxanne Atter. 
 
THE TRIO OFFICE will be closed starting Friday, July 1 through Friday, August 19, 
opening up again Monday, August 22. The office will be open four days during this time, 



Monday, July 20 through Thursday, July 23. We still have openings for fall term, so 
students may stop by at this time to fill out a screening form and sign-up for orientation. 
The TRiO Learning Center will be closed until fall term begins. - Marla Norton, 3131. 
 
TRAININGS 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING 
- Lab Schedule and Descriptions - http://lanecc.edu/it/training/schedule.html  
*LANE EVENTS ROOM REQUEST PROCESS (7/14, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
*EXCEL SPREADSHEET BASICS (7/20 & 7/21, 9 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers, contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. 3349 
 
JOBS 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES 
Open to classified employees as defined in article 11.6.1 of the classified contract:  
* Administrative Assistant, Health, PE & Athletics, Closing 7/05 
* Housekeeping Custodian; Facilities Management and Planning, closing 7/05 
 
SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT: 
* HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS is hiring for five student tour guides 
for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, share 
personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Questions? Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
 
ADS 
 
1999 MAZDA MIATA. Black with tan leather interior and soft-top, excellent condition, 
clean. Bose audio system. AC. Well-maintained by an engineer and his team of qualified 
mechanics. KLCC bumper sticker. $9,745 (Kelley Blue Book price, firm). Contact John 
Bredesen, retired KLCC, jab@efn.org . 
 
I AM WONDERING IF anyone on campus uses an OCR software program, like 
OmniPage Pro, for scanning in text documents and converting them to be used in MS 
Office applications.  If you are currently using this, or know anything about it, please 
contact me. Phone 5688, E-mail edmondsk@lanecc.edu. Karen Edmonds 
 
SAILBOAT, West Wight Potter 15, sloop. Boat, motor, trailer. Picture at  
www.sigfield.com/potter, $2800. AIRLESS SPRAYER, Campbell/Hausfeld 3/4 hp .5 gpm 
50 ft. hose, picture at www.sigfield.com/sprayer, $150. Florence. 991-1162, 
hyettj@lanecc.edu  
 
FOR SALE: FUNDRAISING for 15-year old daughter's summer trip to help orphanages 
in Guatemala and El Salvador. 40-gallon fresh or salt water aquarium with a wooden 
cabinet-style stand, includes fluval pump and emperor bio-wheel filter, light, lid, salt 



water test kit, some chemicals and cleaners, lots of rocks and decorative accessories - 
aquarium alone was originally $300, will sell for $150. Older model Men's 10-speed 
Peugeot racing-style bicycle with extra tire tubes to fit - $30 OBO. Hoover Wind Tunnel 
Vacuum Cleaner Mach 4-7, twin chamber system, very good working condition, recently 
tuned up, accessories include brush and other attachments, really long hose for 
reaching tall places. Paid over $300 selling for $75. Collection of 36 BabySitters Club 
series (fiction) books. Great for the 3rd-6th grade reader - $20. Collection of 8 hard back 
Nancy Drew Mystery books, never read (she didn't like mysteries much) - $15. 2 pairs of 
well used/well loved vintage "Woody" cross country skis with cable bindings. Comes with 
bag of waxes. - $15 each. Still have many miles to left to ski ....or just hang them over 
your fireplace for that snowy winter ambiance. Heavy Duty automotive repair ramps for 
the auto repair enthusiast . - $25 for the pair. Call Colby or Terry Sheldon x5165, or 
home: 688-6902. 
 
FOR SALE: 91' BURGUNDY TOYOTA CAMRY. (190,000 MILES) strong engine. $2,000 
OBO. New Tires. Air Conditioner does not work. I'll give you a complete & honest service 
history. Call Rosa (5660) or 345-5736. 
 
FOR SALE: WORD PROCESSOR. Brother WP 3900, with monitor and software, Call 
Linda Gonzalves 683-3880. 
 
CHAMPION JUICER, the original thing. $75.00. Call Linda Gonzalves 683-3880. 
 
FOR SALE: PENTAX K-1000 35 mm. camera. Great for photography students and 
enthusiasts. Hardly used with case and lens cap, $65. Annick Todd. Call 912-5611. 
 
FOR SALE: 2 MODERN chrome bedside table lamps with lampshades. Like new, $25. 
Annick Todd. Call 912-5611. 
 
FOR RENT: QUIET CLEAN, furnished studios at 1458-1/2 Pearl street. No pets and no 
smoking, It really is quiet so absolutely no loud music or parties. Great for serious 
student or working person. One unit is a large 2 room studio with private kitchen. It 
shares a bath with two other men. (Rent: $375 per month, 300 security deposit, $75 
nonrefundable cleaning fee). The other is a smaller one room unit with self-contained 
cooking area and also shares a bath with 2 other men. (Rent $300, security $250, $50 
nonrefundable cleaning fee.) Both available now. 345-3126 Clarice Bates, retired, FHC. 
 
BEAUTIFUL THREE BEDROOM HOME in South Eugene. Parklike setting across from 
Morse Ranch. Home is being built by James McDonald, premiere eco-friendly builder in 
Eugene, and should be ready in the fall. Buyer can still have much input on features and 
details. This is a unique opportunity for someone who wants a truly well-built and 
thoughtfully designed home, featuring the best ideas in energy conservation (solar) and 
sustainable materials. Robert Sposato, LCC Instructor. $350-400 K. 683-1018. 
 
FOR RENT: WELL CARED FOR 3+ bedroom house on 2883 Kincaid Street, close to 
30th Street & LCC. Two blocks to ele. school, 29th Street and Amazon park. Home 
office opportunity. Refrigerator, gas counter top stove, washer/dryer, fireplace, covered 
patio and carport. Large fenced in backyard. NO PETS. No smoking. $1150 rent. Move-
in costs require first and last months' rent plus deposit/fee on lease through June 30, 
2006. Available early July. Will not hold for fall. Phone: 686-9979. Ad submitted by 
Susan Reddoor, ALS, x5074. 



 
QUIET SOUTH HILLS HOME: Furnished 2 bedroom house with study, 1 1/2 bath, 
fireplace. Sweet private yard and deck. GREAT neighborhood -- Crest Drive/Storey Blvd, 
quiet culdesac near Morse Ranch. Parks, running path and hiking trails nearby. One 
year lease while owner out of the country. Available early August. $900+ range. Pat 
Cusick, 345-5935. Submitted by Peg Allison, 3510. 
 
STRAY CAT ALLIANCE has rescued 4 kittens/cats that need permanent, loving homes. 
Cisco is 5-months old, black/white tuxedo, male, white ear tufts, very loving and playful, 
not to mention adorable. Sonny is a domestic short hair orange tabby male adult. He is 
very friendly and a real card and gorgeous. Kate is approximately 6-weeks old, short-hair 
dark Tortoise shell w/cream spots above both eyes and on chin. She is sweet and cute 
as can be. Call Cathy at 689-0397. Submitted by Georgia Nissen.  
 
FOR SALE: HOLLYWOOD TRUNK-MOUNT bike rack, suggested retail $59.95. See 
"The Original" at http://www.hollywoodracks.com/trunk.htm. $25. Jan Kleminsky 463-
3338, evenings 747-2259. 
 
Great DELL 17"color monitor for sale, $50, keyboard and mouse included. Very sturdy 
wood loft bed unit, $50. Contact Kathleen Caprario, Art Dept. x5409 or 554-9932. 
 
FOR SALE: queen size Tempur-pedic bed. One year new, $1,000. Call Michael or Mary 
Ellen at 607-1268. 
 
PROFESSIONAL PHOTOGRAPHY EQUIPMENT, all in good condition: Bronica - 6 x 
4.5 ETRSI w/ 120 back, Polaroid back, 2 lens, hardshell flight case & x-tras $750. Nikon 
N8008 body, motor drive, autofocus & Matrix metering - $225. Nikon autofocus 70-210 
F4-5.6 zoom lens - $165. Nikon SB20 Speedlite - $75. Nikonos underwater camera @ 
like new - $100. Quantum Turbo Battery & charger -$95. Norman 200C rechargeable 
portable strobe light w/hardshell case. $100. Kodak Carousel 760H slide projector w/ 
zoom lens and hardshell case @$90. Assorted professional photography instructional 
videos for portraiture, wedding, product, etc. $8. Epson Perfection flatbed scanner, 1640 
SU for Windows ME w/ software - $60. Other goodies Call Danny evenings at 689-6846 
(Jana Nelson Math, ext. 5393). 
 
MUSIC EQUIPMENT IN NEAR NEW CONDITION. Tascam 424 MKIII 4 track 
Portastudio $100. Digitek RP2000 modeling guitar effect system $100. Call Danny 
evenings at 689-6846 (Jana Nelson Math, ext. 5393). 
 
FOR SALE: GREAT CAR with a wonderful heart! 1999 SUBARU OUTBACK WAGON. 
108,000 miles. 5 speed manual transmission, all wheel drive, cd/cassette/fm, power 
windows, brakes, doors. Ding free green exterior with standard roof rack, nearly perfect 
black interior. Brand new tinted windshield. Brakes excellent, rotors turned 5000 miles 
ago. Good tires and mechanical function. Includes additional set of mounted, nearly new 
snow tires on winter rims! An awesome auto! $8750. Tom at 1-541-260-1948 (cell). 
Judith Gabriel, ext. 5699. 
 
WIN A 2005 DODGE Magnum wagon: Kathy Thomas has Lion's Club raffle tickets for 
sale. $2 each, 3 for $5, or $7 for $10. x5538, thomask@lanecc.ed  
 



THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
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THE DAILY    Tuesday, July 12, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
LANE NAMED RECYCLER OF THE YEAR 
 Lane Community College has been named Recycler of the Year by the 
Association of Oregon Recyclers. "This is a great accomplishment for Lane Recycling 
and the college," says Recycling and Surplus Property Coordinator Mike Sims. 
"Congratulations to everyone involved and thanks for recycling!" 
 AOR membership includes recycling professionals from profit, nonprofit and 
governmental organizations. AOR President Alex Cuyler, recycling analyst for the City of 
Eugene, will present the award to Lane at Wednesday's Board of Education meeting. 
 Sims notes that students began the recycling effort at Lane in 1978 by collecting 
paper. Records show that 5 tons of paper were collected in 1988. Today, 52 percent of 
all college waste is recycled or reused, accounting for more than 343 tons of batteries, 
food waste, sawdust, paper, metal, glass, motor oil, and other materials. 
 The AOR award is the second regional recognition earned by Lane for its 
sustainability efforts. In March 2005, the college was commended for its sustainability 
program by the Education for Sustainability Western Network ( www.efswest.org ). 
 For more information see Lane's Recycling Program website at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/recycle/links.htm or contact Mike Sims, Recycling and Surplus 
Property Coordinator, simsm@lanecc.edu or 463-5569; or Jennifer Hayward, 
Sustainability Coordinator, haywardj@lanecc.edu or 463-5594. - Editor  
 
CARL HORSTRUP NAMED TO APPRENTICESHIP HALL OF FAME 
 Carl Horstrup, Continuing Education program coordinator, was among 37 U.S. 
Apprenticeship Association Hall of Fame Recipients honored by Congressman Peter 
DeFazio on June 27. The Fitzgerald Act, signed into law by President Franklin D. 
Roosevelt in 1937, set standards for federal cooperation among the states through the 
formation of voluntary apprenticeship committees. In 1992 the U.S.A.A. created the 
Donald Grabowski Hall of Fame, honoring individuals who have served at least 25 years 
promoting the growth and development of apprenticeship programs. We join the 109th 
Congress in honoring Carl for his many years of distinguished service to apprenticeship 
programs. (See photo at http://www.lanecc.edu/mpr/photogallery/index.htm and click 
Kudos). - Jeff Davis 
 
EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH: CATHIE RESCHKE 
 Kudos to Cathie Reschke, Advisor 2 and Staff Interpreter in Disability Services, 
Lane's Classified Employee of the Month for July. Cathie received this recognition last 
week in a celebration honoring her significant contributions to her department and the 
college over the past 15 years. Her nomination cited many examples of "above and 
beyond" performance including remarkably creative problem solving abilities, promoting 
accessibility training and awareness with staff around campus, and participation with 
commitments such as the Wellness Program, Learning Council and professional 
memberships. Cathie is dedicated to improving accessibility even through distance 



learning and satellite campus classes and working with many faculty members to help 
accommodate and solve issues. She thanked her co-workers and department members 
saying, "I am lucky to have the opportunity to work with you, and I couldn't do as much 
as I do without your help and cooperation." Be sure to congratulate Cathie when you see 
her. This is a well-deserved award for a dedicated and exemplary classified staff 
member. - Colby Sheldon, CEOM Co-Chair 
 
IT QUESTION OF THE WEEK: WHY WAS GROUPWISE SOMETIMES NOT 
AVAILABLE OVER THE JULY 4TH WEEKEND? 
 The LCC Novell environment runs on an integrated collection of about two dozen 
file servers. In order to keep our Novell products (GroupWise for e-mail and calendaring, 
NetWare for file access, Zenworks for workstation maintenance) in optimal working 
condition we need to constantly repair, replace and upgrade the hardware and software 
on each of the servers in the system. With so many servers, it can take a long time to 
perform this routine maintenance. We try to schedule these interruptions for holiday 
weekends for two reasons: usage is low, and the long weekend gives us an extra day to 
complete all of our work. - Stephen F. Pruch, Associate Vice President for Information 
Technology 
 
FORMER LANE PRESIDENT FEATURED IN ARTICLE 
 Larry Romine, Lane Board of Education member and former director of public 
relations at Lane from 1966-92, has published an article in the summer 2005 issue of the 
Lane County Historian. "Robert Hamill: LCC's Forgotten President, 1968-69" remembers 
Hamill, who was appointed when founding President Dale Parnell left to become state 
superintendent of education. Hamill was known for his warm personality and strong 
belief in shared decision-making. He lost the bid for the permanent presidency but went 
on to a full career in community college leadership elsewhere. 
 Romine wrote "The Parnell Years," a monograph about Dale Parnell published 
by the college in 1998. The Hamill article was written in 1992. "It took 13 years to find a 
publisher," says Romine. 
 For more information about college history, see the archives website at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/archives/ . For more information about the Lane County Historian, 
contact the Lane County Historical Society at 682-4242. - Editor 
 
HUMANITIES GRANT AVAILABLE 
 The Oregon Council for the Humanities (OCH) is offering grants for $500 and 
$1,000 for public humanities programs. Qualifying events and projects must be open to 
the public. OCH does not fund performances or courses but does fund projects and 
events such as public lectures and shows. Go to www.oregonhum.org for an application 
and information. Deadline: 10/1/05. More information: Joe Mattoon, Grants Coordinator, 
5312. 
 
TWO LANE STUDENTS AWARDED COCA-COLA SCHOLARSHIPS 
 The Coca-Cola Scholar's program has awarded $1,000 scholarships to two Lane 
students. Sheri Sumantri is a respiratory therapist major and Renee Dickson is majoring 
in nursing. The scholarship recognizes student achievements in academics as well as 
community service. Sheri and Renee competed with students throughout the United 
States. Congratulations! - Jackie Bryson, Career and Employment Advisor 
 
NEED FURNITURE? 



 Does your office, workshop or program need furniture? Surplus Property has an 
abundance of desks, shelves, chairs, and tables available to Lane departments and 
programs. Many of these items would be perfect for your workshop, storage space, or 
perhaps your office. Please call Mike at 5569 to arrange to view these items. Sorry, no 
sales to individuals. - Mike Sims, Recycling and Surplus Property Coordinator 
 
A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU 
 A very special thank you to Terri Sullivan, Kirsa and Erik Whedon, and Belva 
Jones for their help with the TNT Fireworks sale to raise funds for the new women's 
soccer program and men's baseball. I couldn't have done it without their help. - Pat 
Hansen, Business 
 
EVENTS 
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
 The Lane Community College Board of Education will hold its regular monthly 
meeting on Wednesday, July 13, at 6:30 p.m. in the Boardroom, Building 3. The meeting 
will include a public hearing at approximately 7 p.m. regarding the sale of the college's 
Cottage Grove 5th street building. The agenda will be available online at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/agenda.htm . - Editor 
 
GOLF FOR LIFE 
 Join co-workers for golf and socializing every other Friday this summer. Wear 
your pedometer for additional fun. Dates and locations: July 22 - Short/Sutton; August 5 
- RiverRidge; August 19 - RiverRidge; September 9 - RiverRidge. Each Friday we have 
four tee times reserved starting at 7:30 a.m. Participants are responsible for paying their 
own fees. Rates will be: RiverRidge 18 = $26, RiverRidge 9 = $15.50, SuttonRidge = 
$12, ShortRidge = $5. Cart rental = $13. Call ext. 5263 or e-mail Jennifer Jordan at 
jordanj@lanecc.edu to join in on the fun. Please indicate how many holes you would like 
to play. - Wendy Simmons 
 
IMPROVE YOUR GRAMMAR AND PROOFREADING SKILLS 
 Learn to catch those grammatical mistakes that can hurt your credibility in this 
fun, fast-moving proofreading workshop. Offered Saturdays, July 16 and 23, from 9 a.m. 
to noon at Lane's Business Development Center, 1445 Willamette Street in Eugene. 
Cost for the six-hour workshop is $99. To register, call the BizCenter at 463-5255 or 
register online at http://www.LaneBDC.com/registration_form.htm - Deb Jolda 
 
BASKETBALL CAMP 
 The Lane Community College Basketball Camp will be held for boys and girls 
grades 2-9 from August 8-11 from 1:30-5 p.m. The cost is $85. For more information 
contact Sharon Foster in Athletics at 463-5599. 
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 
BOOKSTORE hours until August 12: Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. - 
Vicki Colley, ext. 5772 
 
BUSINESS DEPARTMENT temporarily located in Building 19, Room 131. Open 
Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4 p.m. - Kirsa Whedon, ext. 5534 or 
whedonk@lanecc.edu  



 
CATERING KITCHEN closed on Thursday, July 28, all day, re-opening August 1. You 
may leave a catering order on voice mail 3517 or send an e-mail to 
schwoerern@lanecc.edu - Nancy Schwoerer, Catering Coordinator 
 
COLLEGE NOW closed through July 18. In case of emergency, contact the Co-op office 
at ext. 5203. - Lori Lilliefors 
 
COMPUTER LAB in Building 4, Room 201, is closed for remodeling. Instructional 
Computing is operating a smaller open lab in Building 2, Room 202, Mondays through 
Thursdays, 7:30 a.m.-7:30 p.m., for the first eight weeks, and 8 a.m.-7 p.m. for the last 
four weeks. The open lab in Center Room 455 is also in operation this summer for the 
first eight weeks, from 8 a.m.-noon, Mondays through Thursdays. There are no open 
labs available on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays. - Barbara McIntire, ext. 5065 or 
mcintireb@lanecc.edu  
 
COTTAGE GROVE CENTER closed through August 15. - Don Strahan, 463-4205, 
strahand@lanecc.edu  
 
THE DAILY publishes Tuesdays only summer, through September 13. Deadline is 
always noon of the day prior to publication. See guidelines at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu  
 
EXECUTIVE TEAM coverage Friday mornings through August 12: July 15- Mary Spilde; 
July 22-Patrick Lanning; July 29-Sonya Christian; August 5-Marie Matsen; August 12-
Tim Craig. The referenced managers can be reached by paging 349-6806. Changes to 
this schedule will be posted in The Daily and e-mailed to managers, Public Safety and 
the peer-to-peer group. 
 
FITNESS EDUCATION CENTER open Mondays through Thursdays, 6 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Submitted by Marisa Hastie. 
 
FLORENCE CENTER closed through August 15. - Robert R. Purscelley 
 
FOOD COURT summer hours: Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., 
serving breakfast and lunch. Blenders Espresso Bar open Mondays through Thursdays 
from 7:30 a.m.-11:30 a.m. Contact: Food Services, ext. 5671. 
 
HEALTH CLINIC open Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4 p.m., weeks 1-8; and 
Mondays through Thursdays, 9 a.m.-12 p.m., weeks 9-12; to schedule an appointment, 
call 463-5665. If you have an emergency anytime the clinic is closed, contact Public 
Safety at 463-5555. Submitted by Roxanne Atter. 
 
TRIO OFFICE closed until Monday, August 22. The office will be open four days during 
this time, Monday, July 20 through Thursday, July 23. We still have openings for fall 
term, so students may stop by at this time to fill out a screening form and sign-up for 
orientation. The TRiO Learning Center will be closed until fall term begins. - Marla 
Norton, 3131 
 
TRAININGS 
 



INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING 
- Lab Schedule and Descriptions - http://lanecc.edu/it/training/schedule.html  
*LANE EVENTS ROOM REQUEST PROCESS (7/14, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
*EXCEL SPREADSHEET BASICS (7/20 & 7/21, 9 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers, contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. 3349 
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES 
 
OPEN TO PUBLIC: 
* Food and Beverage Manager/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/20 
* Administrative Assistant, Health, PE & Athletics, Closing 07/26  
* Purchasing Clerk, Conference & Culinary Services, Closing 07/26 
* Housekeeping Custodian, Facilities Management & Planning, Closing 07/26  
* Instructional Specialist, Mathematics, closing 07/26 
 
OPEN TO CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE 
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT:  
* Budget/Office Specialist, Lane Family Connections, closing 07/18 
 
SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT 
 
* Facilities Management and Planning is accepting applications for timesheet employees 
for temporary positions on Summer 2005 construction projects. We are looking for 
journeyman carpenters, electricians, and painters. Details can be found on the Human 
Resources website. Address questions to Lynn Atkins, Facilities Trades Coordinator, 
x5131. 
 
* HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS is hiring for five student tour guides 
for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, share 
personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Questions? Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
 
ADS 
 
MULTI-FAMILY GARAGE SALE - Saturday/Sunday, July 16 & 17 from 9am to 5pm. 
Huge sale with all kinds of great stuff. Roll-top desk, book shelves, tables, tv, older 



English saddle, couch, beds, camping equipment, dishes, pans, toys, and much, much 
more. 6841 Simeon Drive in Springfield. Thurston Road to 68th to Simeon, look for the 
signs. Sallie 338-4477 
 
ROOM FOR RENT IN BEAUTIFUL COUNTRY SETTING, near Cheshire. Twenty 
minutes to downtown Eugene, 30 to LCC. Share with adult female, teenage son, and 2 
cats. Extra large bedroom, with walk in closet, cable and phone outlets. Must be 
Responsible, Honest and Quiet, no smoking or pets. $375 unfurnished, $400 furnished 
plus half the utilities, and a $200 deposit. Available August 15th. Call Kim @ 998-5631 or 
520-0713, e-mail @ mikkelsenk@lanecc.edu ext. 5196. 
 
PICK YOUR PUPPY! AKC Chocolate Lab Puppies available July 7, 2005!Six Females 
$500.00 Four Males $400.00 First exam and shots, wormed, excellent pedigree & 
bloodlines. Mother on site! Call Annette or Lindsey at 746-3198. 
 
ONE-DAY MOVING SALE, Sunday, July 17, 10 am - 3 pm. 45280 Goodpasture Road. 
Near mp 25 on Highway 126, just across covered bridge. Whirlpool washer and dryer 
pair: Older units, work perfectly, $70 . High quality solid maple twin bedroom set in 
excellent condition: twin beds, dresser, mirror, nightstand, $350. Sony stereo system: 2 
speakers, receiver, tape deck, cd player, great sound, $100. Light beige leather set: 
Love seat, chair, ottoman, $125. Other miscellaneous. John Jacobs, Science 
Department, Retired, 896-3175. 
 
1999 MAZDA MIATA. Black with tan leather interior and soft-top, excellent condition, 
clean. Bose audio system. AC. Well-maintained by an engineer and his team of qualified 
mechanics. KLCC bumper sticker. $9,745 (Kelley Blue Book price, firm). Contact John 
Bredesen, retired KLCC, jab@efn.org . 
 
I AM WONDERING IF anyone on campus uses an OCR software program, like 
OmniPage Pro, for scanning in text documents and converting them to be used in MS 
Office applications. If you are currently using this, or know anything about it, please 
contact me. Phone 5688, E-mail edmondsk@lanecc.edu. Karen Edmonds 
 
SAILBOAT, West Wight Potter 15, sloop. Boat, motor, trailer. Picture at  
www.sigfield.com/potter, $2800. AIRLESS SPRAYER, Campbell/Hausfeld 3/4 hp .5 gpm 
50 ft. hose, picture at www.sigfield.com/sprayer, $150. Florence. 991-1162, 
hyettj@lanecc.edu  
 
FOR SALE: 91' BURGUNDY TOYOTA CAMRY. (190,000 MILES) Strong Engine. 
$2,000 OBO. New Tires. Air Conditioner does not work. I'll give you a complete & honest 
service history. Call Rosa (5660) or 345 5736. 
 
FOR SALE: WORD PROCESSOR. Brother WP 3900, with monitor and software, Call 
Linda Gonzalves 683-3880. 
 
CHAMPION JUICER, the original thing. $75.00. Call Linda Gonzalves 683-3880. 
 
FOR SALE: PENTAX K-1000 35 mm. camera. Great for photography students and 
enthusiasts. Hardly used with case and lens cap, $65. Annick Todd. Call 912-5611. 
 



FOR SALE: 2 MODERN chrome bedside table lamps with lampshades. Like new, $25. 
Annick Todd. Call 912-5611. 
 
FOR RENT: QUIET CLEAN, furnished studios at 1458-1/2 Pearl street. No pets and no 
smoking, It really is quiet so absolutely no loud music or parties. Great for serious 
student or working person. One unit is a large 2 room studio with private kitchen. It 
shares a bath with two other men. (Rent: $375 per month, 300 security deposit, $75 
nonrefundable cleaning fee). The other is a smaller one room unit with self-contained 
cooking area and also shares a bath with 2 other men. (Rent $300, security $250, $50 
nonrefundable cleaning fee.) Both available now. 345-3126 Clarice Bates, retired, FHC. 
 
BEAUTIFUL THREE BEDROOM HOME in South Eugene. Parklike setting across from 
Morse Ranch. Home is being built by James McDonald, premiere eco-friendly builder in 
Eugene, and should be ready in the fall. Buyer can still have much input on features and 
details. This is a unique opportunity for someone who wants a truly well-built and 
thoughtfully designed home, featuring the best ideas in energy conservation (solar) and 
sustainable materials. Robert Sposato, LCC Instructor. $350-400 K. 683-1018. 
 
FOR RENT: WELL CARED FOR 3+ bedroom house on 2883 Kincaid Street, close to 
30th Street & LCC. Two blocks to ele. school, 29th Street and Amazon park. Home 
office opportunity. Refrigerator, gas counter top stove, washer/dryer, fireplace, covered 
patio and carport. Large fenced in backyard. NO PETS. No smoking. $1150 rent. Move-
in costs require first and last months' rent plus deposit/fee on lease through June 30, 
2006. Available early July. Will not hold for fall. Phone: 686-9979. Ad submitted by 
Susan Reddoor, ALS, x5074. 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. Guidelines are posted at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm or e-mail daily@lanecc.edu 7-12-05 
 



THE DAILY     Tuesday, July 19, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
NEW VERSION OF BANNER 7.1 STUDENT MODULE DEMONSTRATIONS 
SCHEDULED 
 All modules within Native Banner and ExpressLane will be upgraded to the 7.1 
version on Friday, August 5, so staff will want to be prepared for changes in the look of 
Banner when they return to work on Monday, August 8. 
 The Student Core Team is offering drop-in sessions for anyone who would like a 
navigational overview of 7.1 in the Student Module. Notification of required trainings and 
the distribution of new training materials are being coordinated separately for those 
users who will be affected some functional changes, as well. 
 All of the demonstrations will be in the Boardroom, Building 3, and everyone is 
welcome to attend: July 19, 10-11 a.m.; July 20, 1-2 p.m.; July 21, 8:30-9:30 a.m. 
Submitted by Helen Barker Garrett, ext. 5686. 
 
CPDT SEEKING NEW MEMBERS 
 The Classified Professional Development Team is seeking new members to join 
this active committee. With Dr. Pam Farmer, Lane's new Professional and 
Organizational Development Manager, starting later this month, the year should prove to 
be very rewarding. We are excited to welcome new members to the team. But first there 
are a few details that I would like to provide you. 
 The team meets each third Wednesday of the month from 2-4 p.m. This meeting 
time is reviewed each year to adapt to the changing schedules of the members. The 
CPDT has several sub-committees and each team member is expected to serve on a 
sub-committee. Team members should be willing to commit a minimum of five hours per 
month. This is an average and varies from month to month. Some months you will see 
very little activity and others will have six to ten hours of team work to support a training 
session. It is important that your department manager is supportive of this valuable work 
and signs off on your team duties. 
 On August 17-18 the team will have its annual retreat to plan the training for the 
up coming year. This is done off campus during two daylong sessions. It is important to 
have new team members onboard for the annual planning activities. If you are interested 
in joining the CPDT, please contact me or any team member. 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cpdt/members.html  
 The CPDT's mission is to support and promote the recognition of the valuable 
contributions classified staff make to the college and to each other, and to organize and 
sponsor workshops and programs that connect with excellence by encouraging life-long 
learning, in areas of personal and professional growth.  
 Submitted by Dean Middleton, Chairperson, CPDT. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO WALK OREGON PARTICIPANTS -- ALL 307 OF YOU 
 We have 307 participants signed up and committed to their journey through 
Portland, The Dalles, Pendelton and Ontario. With 106 participants reporting in thus far, 



we've already walked 12,589 miles! If you know of other employees, spouses, domestic 
parts or dependents who would like to join the trek, please call or email Wendy Simmons 
or Jennifer Jordan at simmonsws@lanecc.edu, ext. 5551, jordanj@lanecc.edu or ext. 
5263. 
 
HUMANITIES GRANT AVAILABLE 
 The Oregon Council for the Humanities (OCH) is offering grants for $500 and 
$1,000 for public humanities programs. Qualifying events and projects must be open to 
the public. OCH does not fund performances or courses but does fund projects and 
events such as public lectures and shows. Go to www.oregonhum.org for an application 
and information. Deadline: 10/1/05. Contact: Joe Mattoon, Grants Coordinator, 5312. 
 
PRINT SHOP ANNOUNCES DEADLINES FOR 2005/06 
 The deadline for submitting fall term instructional packets to Printing/Graphics is 
August 8. Handouts needed for the first day of summer term classes should be 
submitted by September 19. Subsequent deadlines for the 2005/06 academic year are 
as follows: 
 Winter term: Packets to Printing/Graphics by November 10.  First-day materials 
due December 5. 
 Spring term: Packets to Printing/Graphics by February 17. First-day materials 
due March 24. 
 Observing these deadlines assures timely production of your materials by the 
print shop and processing by the Bookstore. Questions? Contact Tom Johnson, ext. 
5373. 
 
NY TIMES OFFERS VACATION DONATION PAPERS 
 This summer, the New York Times is offering Lane Community College vacation 
donation papers. These papers are donated to the education program by current 
subscribers who are on holiday or traveling for an extended period of time. The 
newspapers are completely free of charge to universities and educational institutions. 
This is an excellent opportunity for instructors to work with the Times in their classrooms 
at no cost to students (the usual academic subscription rate is $2 per week). The New 
York Times readership programs have been in use since 1931 and are currently used in 
over 1,500 colleges and universities nationwide. Anyone who is interested in seeing how 
it is being applied by other instructors in their field can do so by logging onto 
http://nytimes.com/college/index.html . These papers will be on a first come, first served 
basis. To receive free Monday through Friday papers or if you have any questions, 
contact Neda Stoll, Education Manager of the New York Times, at stolln@nytimes.com 
of Yvonne Rodriguez (541) 607-1997 or (541) 513-4753 or yvonnrodriguez@msn.com 
Submitted by Tina Lymath, Student Life and Leadership Development. 
 
EVENTS 
 
GOLF THIS FRIDAY 
 Join co-workers for golf and socializing every other Friday this summer. Wear 
your pedometer for additional fun. Dates and locations: July 22 - Short/Sutton; August 5 
- RiverRidge; August 19 - RiverRidge; September 9 - RiverRidge. Each Friday we have 
four tee times reserved starting at 7:30 a.m. Participants are responsible for paying their 
own fees. Rates will be: RiverRidge 18 = $26, RiverRidge 9 = $15.50, SuttonRidge = 
$12, ShortRidge = $5. Cart rental = $13. Call ext. 5263 or e-mail Jennifer Jordan at 



jordanj@lanecc.edu to join in on the fun. Please indicate how many holes you would like 
to play. - Wendy Simmons 
 
EARLY ORIENTATION AND REGISTRATION SCHEDULE 
 Early Orientation and Registration (EOAR) will be held August 16-16 and August 
22-25 as follows. For more information, contact Shirley Lukacs at ext. 3244.  
 Morning sessions: 8:30-9 a.m., check in/welcome, Building 6; 9-9:30 
breakout/overview; 9:30-11:30 a.m., new student information session and tour; 11:30-
11:45 a.m., campus fair, cafeteria; 11:45 a.m.-12:15 p.m., break; 12:15-12:45 p.m., 
financial aid workshop or financial planning workshop; 12:45-2:30 p.m., program 
orientation; 2:30-3 p.m., registration lab. 
 Afternoon sessions: 10:30-11 a.m., check in/welcome, Building 6; 11-11:30 a.m., 
breakout/overview; 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., new student information session and tour; 
1:30-1:45 p.m., campus fair, cafeteria; 1:45-2:15 p.m., break; 2:15-2:45 p.m., financial 
aid workshop or financial planning workshop; 2:45-4:30 p.m., program orientation; 4:30-5 
p.m., registration lab.  
 
VOLUNTEER FOR THE FAIR AND SEE A CONCERT FOR FREE 
 The Lane County Fair is August 16-21, Tuesday through Sunday. Volunteers are 
needed to work at the Lane booth in the Exhibit Hall. Volunteers will receive a free 
admission ticket which includes the concert of the evening. Shifts are 2-3 hours at a time 
and there are always two to three volunteers in the booth. We still need help with these 
shifts: 
 Tuesday, August 16, 1:45-6 p.m.(two spots) and 5:45-10 p.m. (two spots); 
Hoobastank concert at 7:30 p.m.  
 Wednesday, August 17, 1:45-6 p.m. (one spot), and 5:45-10 p.m. (two spots); 
John Michael Montgomery concert at 7:30 p.m. 
 Thursday, August 18, 5:45-10 p.m. (one spot); Diamond Rio concert at 7:30 p.m.  
 Friday, August 19, 7:15-11 p.m. (three spots); David Lee Roth concert at 7:30 
p.m.  
 Saturday, August 20, 10:45 a.m.-3:30 p.m., 3:15-7:30 p.m., and 7:15-11 p.m. 
(two spots open each shift); Tracy Byrd concert at 7:30 p.m.  
 Sunday, August 21,1:45-5 p.m. (one shift); no concert scheduled.  
 To volunteer, e-mail or call Tina Lymath at ext. 5336 with your name, 
department, extension, or home phone number and address. For more information on 
the fair in general, go to www.atthefair.com  
 
BASKETBALL CAMP 
 The Lane Community College Basketball Camp will be held for boys and girls 
grades 2-9 from August 8-11 from 1:30-5 p.m. The cost is $85. For more information 
contact Sharon Foster in Athletics at 463-5599. 
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 
BOOKSTORE hours until August 12: Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. - 
Vicki Colley, ext. 5772 
 
BUSINESS DEPARTMENT temporarily located in Building 19, Room 131. Open 
Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4 p.m. - Kirsa Whedon, ext. 5534 or 
whedonk@lanecc.edu  
 



CATERING KITCHEN closed on Thursday, July 28, all day, re-opening August 1. You 
may leave a catering order on voice mail 3517 or send an e-mail to 
schwoerern@lanecc.edu - Nancy Schwoerer, Catering Coordinator 
 
COMPUTER LAB in Building 4, Room 201, is closed for remodeling. Instructional 
Computing is operating a smaller open lab in Building 2, Room 202, Mondays through 
Thursdays, 7:30 a.m.-7:30 p.m., for the first eight weeks, and 8 a.m.-7 p.m. for the last 
four weeks. The open lab in Center Room 455 is also in operation this summer for the 
first eight weeks, from 8 a.m.-noon, Mondays through Thursdays. There are no open 
labs available on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays. - Barbara McIntire, ext. 5065 or 
mcintireb@lanecc.edu  
 
COTTAGE GROVE CENTER closed through August 15. - Don Strahan, 463-4205, 
strahand@lanecc.edu  
 
THE DAILY publishes Tuesdays only summer, through September 13. Deadline is 
always noon of the day prior to publication. See guidelines at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu  
 
EXECUTIVE TEAM coverage Friday mornings through August 12: July 22-Patrick 
Lanning; July 29-Sonya Christian; August 5-Marie Matsen; August 12-Tim Craig. The 
referenced managers can be reached by paging 349-6806.  
 
FITNESS EDUCATION CENTER open Mondays through Thursdays, 6 a.m.-2 p.m. 
Submitted by Marisa Hastie. 
 
FLORENCE CENTER closed through August 15. - Robert R. Purscelley 
 
FOOD COURT summer hours: Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., 
serving breakfast and lunch. Blenders Espresso Bar open Mondays through Thursdays 
from 7:30 a.m.-11:30 a.m. Contact: Food Services, ext. 5671. 
 
HEALTH CLINIC open Mondays through Thursdays, 8 a.m.-4 p.m., weeks 1-8; and 
Mondays through Thursdays, 9 a.m.-12 p.m., weeks 9-12; to schedule an appointment, 
call 463-5665. If you have an emergency anytime the clinic is closed, contact Public 
Safety at 463-5555. Submitted by Roxanne Atter. 
 
TRIO OFFICE closed until Monday, August 22. The office will be open four days during 
this time, Monday, July 20 through Thursday, July 23. We still have openings for fall 
term, so students may stop by at this time to fill out a screening form and sign-up for 
orientation. The TRiO Learning Center will be closed until fall term begins. - Marla 
Norton, 3131 
 
TRAININGS 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY TRAINING 
- Lab Schedule and Descriptions - http://lanecc.edu/it/training/schedule.html  
*EXCEL SPREADSHEET BASICS (7/20 & 7/21, 9 a.m. - 12 p.m., LCC12 119A) 
 For resources, reservations, requests, coaching, or answers, contact Michael 
Levick, levickm@lanecc.edu, ext. 3349 
 



JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
JOBS SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: 
 
OPEN TO PUBLIC: 
* Food and Beverage Manager/Conference and Culinary Services, closing 7/20 
* Administrative Assistant, Health, PE & Athletics, closing 7/26  
* Purchasing Clerk, Conference & Culinary Services, closing 7/26 
* Housekeeping Custodian, Facilities Management & Planning, closing 7/26  
* Instructional Specialist, Mathematics, closing 7/26 
* Project Specialist 1, Health and Safety, closing 8/2 
* Medical Office Assistant, Health Clinic, closing 8/2 
* Health and Safety Project Specialist, Health and Safety, closing 8/2 
OPEN TO CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE 
CLASSIFIED CONTRACT:  
* Degree Evaluator, Enrollment Services, closing 7/21 
* Administrative Specialist, Health Clinic, closing 7/21 
 
JOBS SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENTS: 
* Facilities Management and Planning is accepting applications for timesheet employees 
for temporary positions on summer 2005 construction projects. We are looking for 
journeyman carpenters, electricians, and painters. Details can be found on the Human 
Resources website. Address questions to Lynn Atkins, Facilities Trades Coordinator, 
ext. 5131. 
 
* HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS is hiring for five student tour guides 
for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, share 
personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Questions? Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
 
ADS 
 
RUN FOR THE PARK: Join us on July 23 for a fun running or walking event in Creswell 
to benefit Project Playground, a group of moms raising money for new playground 
equipment at Creswell's Holt Park. The event is a 5 or 8k open road race on Creswell 
country roads and down their main street. The cost is $15 through July 15 and $20 
thereafter, with kids under 8 free. Ribbons will be awarded to division winners, and all 
paying entrants receive a commemorative T-shirt (kids under 8 can get a T-shirt for $10), 
and entry in a drawing for some neat prizes. The event is professionally managed by 



The Good Race, and entrants can register online at www.goodrace.com or pick up fliers 
at a number of Eugene running stores and Creswell locations. You can also download 
registration forms and get detailed info about this and other fundraising opportunities at 
the Project Playground Web site, http://home.centurytel.net/playground. E-mail Deb 
Jolda (BDC marketing assistant) at playground@centurytel.net or call 895-5609 for 
information about opportunities for volunteering or sponsorship. 
 
AMERICAN BUSINESS WOMEN'S Association invites you to attend their membership 
meeting at Eugene Hotel Retirement Center, 222 E. Broadway in Eugene, on July 26th 
from 6:00-8:30 p.m. Join us for dinner, network with other women in the community and 
listen to special guest speaker Terri Harley, Business Advisor and LCC Instructor, talk 
about "The Competitve Advantage & How to Work with the Competition and Create Win-
Win. Terri is a Certified Corporate Coach & Sales Trainer. If you plan on attending, 
please RSVP Barbara Ness at 485-5704 by July 22 to reserve a dinner reservation 
($15). ABWA is committed to bringing together businesswomen of diverse occupations 
and to provide opportunities for them to help themselves and others grow personally and 
professionally through leadership, education, networking support and national 
recognition. ext. 5099. - Patty Parks 
 
CAT LOOKING FOR A HOME: We have an 8-year old tabby cat that needs a new 
home. She is fixed and is declawed and has a wonderful personality. We will give you 
$50 for food and other cat care costs. Please call Chris or Jennifer at 607-9282 or email 
blackburnc@lanecc.edu. 
 
LOST: SMITH SLIDER SUNGLASSES near Fitness Center July 18 a.m. If found, please 
contact Carol at 463-5509. 
 
LARGE CHERRY "DESIGNER AVIARY" BIRDCAGE for Sale $375: The exterior is all 
cherry wood with a dark finish; the interior is lined with metal to protect the wood, and it 
comes with a matching cherry stand on casters. The cage is large enough for two or 
more birds, depending on the type of bird. I used it for one cockatiel, but it is very large 
and could easily accommodate 2 cockatiels or more lovebirds/finches. See 
http://www.birdcagedesign.com/classicbirdcage.html for a picture of the cage (Designer 
Aviary, Medium Classic) in oak. The cherry sells new on the website for $588. Includes 
seed guards, drawer, perches, and lots of bird dishes/accessories/toys. If interested, 
please call Jennifer at 684-9101. 
 
WHIRLPOOL WINDOW A/C UNITS FOR SALE: 5500 BTUs each. Almost brand new, 
with remote control and digital display. Used for 2 months last summer. We just had 
central A/C installed in our house and are selling both window units for $125 each. Call 
Carrie or Jennifer at 684-9101. 
 
AFTER COUNTRY FAIR SALE! Stained glass artist at the fair selling stained glass 
pieces, small hanging pieces and desktop pieces that are perfect for gifts. Fun fairies 
and bevel clusters that shoot rainbows all over the room when the sun goes through 
them. After fair discount prices! If interested please call Marla at 684-9096 or X3131. 
 
FOR SALE: 1998 HONDA CIVIC DX HATCHBACK; 5-speed, air conditioning, CD 
player, tilt wheel, 71K mi, one owner, great condition, well-maintained, $6995. Mary Jo 
Workman 607-2983 or 521-6675. 
 



FOR SALE: MOVING BOXES of different sizes including large wardrobes with rods. 
Also packing material, such as peanuts, paper, bubble wrap. Vicky ext 5400. 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. Guidelines are posted at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm or e-mail daily@lanecc.edu 7-19-05 
 



THE DAILY    Tuesday, July 26, 2005 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
 
LANE EVENTS ONLINE: www.lanecc.edu/today.html  
 
NEWS 
 
KLCC NEWS WINS FOUR NATIONAL AWARDS 
 KLCC won four awards at the Public Radio News Directors Conference in 
Chicago July 14-16. Competition covered work produced in 2004.  
 "Northwest Passage" won first place for a news-public affairs program. Judges' 
comments: "Strong half-hour news magazine format with a great mix of stories. Pleasant 
sounding host who keeps the show moving. Excellent mix of spot news while taking a 
look at the light side. Program shows command of covering news in the Eugene area. 
Good radio."  
 "Guard" won first place for spot news. Judges' comments: "This story 
accomplishes a lot in a short amount of time. The sound is strong and adds a lot to the 
story, and the sound bite is excellent."  
 "Bobby Seale, Early Days of the Black Panthers," won second place for 
interviews. Judges' comments: "We get the opportunity to experience the high energy of 
Bobby Seale in this straight-forward interview. Seale is a fast-talking, enjoyable 
storyteller. The interviewer wisely hangs back and allows us to feel what its like being in 
his presence. The stories of the founding of the Black Panthers are fascinating and 
casual." 
 KLCC also won second place in the newscast competition.  
 KLCC is judged in Division C: Small News Staff. News Director Tripp Sommer 
attended the conference and served as PRNDI president for six years. He currently is 
writing the history of the organization, now in its 20th anniversary year. Contact: Gayle 
Chisholm. 
 
PRESIDENT EARNS OUTSTANDING EVALUATION 
 "We are pleased to report that since being named president in 2001, Mary has 
earned an outstanding performance review for the fourth straight year," said Lane 
Community College Board of Education outgoing chair Paul Holman at the July 13 
meeting. Holman read from a statement describing the annual evaluation process for 
President Mary Spilde. The evaluation emphasized the president's vision, caring and 
leadership. Achievements of the past year were noted, among them reaffirmation of 
accreditation; progress toward fiscal stability despite uncertain funding; speaking out for 
diversity; and improving educational and training opportunities for students and the 
community. "The college is privileged to have a leader of this caliber," added incoming 
chair Roger Hall. "She is a blessing to our college, community and state." - Editor 
 
PRESIDENT APPOINTED TO ECONOMIC AND WORKFORCE COMMISSION 
 President Mary Spilde has been appointed to a three-year term on the American 
Association of Community Colleges Commission on Economic and Workforce 
Development. Her participation will dovetail with her work on the Oregon Workforce 
investment Board. - Editor 
 



STAFF MEMBER WINS ART AWARD 
 At the PhotoZone 17th Annual Juried Exhibition of fine art photography, Daniel 
Moret of Marketing and Public Relations won the "Best of Show" award for a black-and-
white photograph of an ancient street in an Italian village. According to the exhibition 
program, 56 pieces were accepted into the show from 30 fine art photographers in 
Oregon. The show runs through July 29 at the Emerald Art Center at 500 Main Street in 
Springfield. More examples of Moret's work can be seen through the end of December at 
the new Opus 6 Gallery at 22 West 7th Avenue in Eugene (across the street from the 
Hult Center) and at www.moretphotography.com. For more information, contact Daniel 
Moret at ext. 5268. 
 
GEOLOGY INSTRUCTOR WILL SHARE RESULTS OF COURSE IN EARTHQUAKES 
REFERENCED IN NATIVE AMERICAN LEGENDS 
 Sarah Ulerick, geology faculty, is taking a field trip course, "Pacific Northwest 
Earthquakes: Evidence in Native Myth and Tradition," from July 28-31. Taught by Ruth 
Ludwin from the University of Washington, the course is part of the NSF Chautauqua 
program. A two-day field trip will visit Native story locales in Puget Sound and the 
Olympic Peninsula, including a visit with Makah tribal elders for dinner and story sharing. 
Ludwin is a seismologist with the Pacific Northwest Seismograph Network. Her interest 
in Native American legends grew from researching historic earthquakes that occurred 
before seismic technology was available in the Northwest. Sarah will bring back photos 
and teaching materials to share with interested faculty, and is looking forward to 
incorporating Native cultural perspectives into her geology classes. She may be 
contacted by e-mail or ext. 5450. 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY ANNOUNCES BANNER 7 
 Banner 7 is available for testing. Each module is managing their rollouts, so 
questions should be directed to the data custodian for the module. The data custodians 
are: Stan Barker, Finance; Bert Logan, Financial Aid; Dennis Carr, Human Resources; 
Helen Garrett, Students. Banner 7 Forms can be accessed here: 
http://lasr08.campus.lanecc.edu:7777/forms90/f90servlet?config=test and ExpressLane, 
Version 7 can be accessed here: 
http://lasr08.campus.lanecc.edu:9010/pls/test/twbkwbis.P_WWWLogin?ret_code=0. 
Please submit password requests to the HelpDesk. - Jan Kleminsky, Information 
Technology 
 
BOARD REPORT 
 New board members Susie Johnston and Pat Riggs-Henson, and re-elected 
board member Paul Holman, took the oath of office at the July 13 Board of Education 
meeting. Holman received accolades for his past year as chair. (See photos at 
www.lanecc.edu/mpr/photogallery/boardmtgs.htm ) Riggs-Henson participated by 
speaker phone. 
 Roger Hall was elected 2005/06 chair, and Mike Rose was elected vice chair. 
 During the president's report, staff accepted the Recycler of the Year Award from 
the Association of Oregon Recyclers (see www.lanecc.edu/mpr/news/rel00698.htm .) 
 A public hearing was called at about 7 p.m. regarding the proposed sale of 
Lane's old building in Cottage Grove. No public comment was offered. 
 Under statements from the audience, ASLCC Vice President Sara Sumner 
supported reviewing the tuition policy in the governance process. Former board member 
Dennis Shine congratulated new and re-elected board members, and thanked the board, 
president, staff, and community for his term of service on the board. Student Lisa Nelson 



objected to summer Friday closures, citing a need for more access to computer labs and 
tutoring.  
 The consent agenda passed, including paving the southwest gravel parking lots, 
and hiring Stastny/Bunn of Portland as longhouse architects. In other action, the board 
approved the president's fourth straight outstanding performance evaluation (see story 
above); approved the second reading of the tuition policy; passed a resolution 
advocating better state funding to minimize tuition increases; approved the results of the 
May board election; made annual board appointments to community organizations; and 
authorized the president to initiate fall term strategic investments to boost enrollment. 
 The board reviewed notes from last month's conversation with local economic 
development leaders; heard about the progress of College Council in planning the 
budget development process for 2006/07; reviewed a benchmark on staff and student 
FTE; heard a monitoring report on the treatment of staff; and heard a report on 
Community Learning Center enrollment, which is strong at Thurston and Willamette, and 
slow in Oakridge and McKenzie. 
 All action was unanimous. The board's next regular meeting is September 14. - 
Joan Aschim, Marketing and Public Relations 
 
FITNESS FACILITIES OFFER CORPORATE RATES 
 The Downtown Athletic Center has recently been added to the list of local fitness 
facilities that have agreed to give corporate rates to LCC staff. If you are currently a DAC 
member and are interested in receiving a discount on your monthly dues or if you are 
thinking about joining (the DAC is currently discounting their initiation fees), please 
contact Shelley Goodrich at 484-1011 ext. 215 for details. To see the complete list of 
fitness facilities offering corporate rates for LCC staff, check out 
http://www.lanecc.edu/wellness/rates.htm. - Jennifer Jordan, LIFE 
 
EVENTS 
 
SUMMER YOUTH ACADEMY FOR ENTREPRENEURS 
 Don't you wish you had this opportunity when you were 18? Think of it as 
business camp: Two weeks of intensive, fun, interactive workshops that will launch teens 
into the business world with a running start. Budding entrepreneurs ages 16 to 19 can 
share ideas with their peers, develop their business ideas, and turn their dreams a 
reality. They provide the ideas, we provide the tools. They also gain access to our 
invaluable ongoing business and financial advising services to follow through. The 
academy is offered Monday through Friday, August 1-12, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Lane's 
Business Development Center, 1445 Willamette Street in Eugene. The cost of $434 
includes fees. Popular instructor Terri Harley is a dynamic, experienced business 
advisor and instructor for the BizCenter's "Going into Business" and "Building the 
Foundations of Your Business" classes. To register, call 463-5693, or call the BizCenter 
at 463-5255 for more information. Space is limited; register early. Contact: Deb Jolda. 
 
RITES OF PASSAGE CAPSTONE CEREMONY 
 The Rites of Passage Summer Academies 10th Anniversary Capstone 
Ceremony will be held Friday, August 5, from 6-8:30 p.m., in the Center for Meeting and 
Learning, Building 19. The event features dramatic presentations by students including 
music, recitations, dance and film, that reflects the work of the 90 middle and high school 
students of color over the past month. The event is free and open to the public. 
 Rites of Passage is a cultural immersion program designed to inform and inspire 
high school and middle school students of color to succeed in life and go on to college. 



Instruction in cultural history, literature, folklore and traditions is offered in four 
academies: the African American Rites of Passage, Pan Asian American Rites of 
Passage, Umista Native American Rites of Passage, and Puertas Abiertas Latino/Latina 
Rites of Passage.  
 The program was founded in 1996 with the African American Rites of Passage 
Summer Academy. The Pan Asian program was added in 2001, and the Native 
American and Latino/Latina programs were added in 2002. More than 250 students have 
participated over the last decade. This is the program's 10th anniversary year. Contact: 
Greg Evans.  
 
PRINTING/GRAPHICS FALL TERM DEADLINE 
 The deadline for submitting fall term instructional packets to Printing/Graphics is 
August 8. Handouts needed for the first day of fall term classes should be submitted by 
September 19. Meeting this deadline assures timely production of your materials by the 
print shop and processing by the Bookstore. Contact: Tom Johnson, ext. 5373. 
 
DISPLAY ITEMS AT THE LANE COUNTY FAIR 
 Lane Community College will have one corner booth space at the Lane County 
Fair August 16-21. Space is limited, but if you would like to display any items from your 
program or department, please submit 30 copies to Karen Edmonds, High School and 
Community Relations, by August 11. All display materials must be current, accurate, and 
meet the graphic standards of the college. Questions? 5688 or e-mail. Also consider 
volunteering at the booth to further promote your program -- contact Tina Lymath to sign 
up for a shift. See you at the fair! - Karen Edmonds 
 
EARLY ORIENTATION REQUEST AND SCHEDULE CORRECTION  
 The EOAR (Early Orientation and Registration) committee is urgently searching 
for boxes to store stuffed EOAR folders. Stuffing will begin on August 2. If you have any 
boxes to spare, please bring them to the counseling department. We will store them in 
Room 113. Thank you for your support. Questions: kephartb@lanecc.edu  
 Date correction: EOAR will be held August 16-18 and August 22-25. Session 
times follow. For more information, contact Shirley Lukacs, ext. 3244. 
 Morning sessions: 8:30-9 a.m., sign in/welcome, Building 6; 9-9:30 
breakout/overview; 9:30-11:30 a.m., new student information session and tour; 11:30-
11:45 a.m., campus fair, cafeteria; 11:45 a.m.-12:15 p.m., break; 12:15-12:45 p.m. and 
2:15-2:45 p.m. financial aid workshop or financial planning workshop; 12:45-2:30 p.m. 
and 2:45-4:30 p.m., program orientations; 2:30-3 p.m. and 4:30-5 p.m., ExpressLane 
registration labs. 
 Afternoon sessions: 10:30-11 a.m., check in/welcome, Building 6; 11-11:30 a.m., 
breakout/overview; 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., new student information session and tour; 
1:30-1:45 p.m., campus fair, cafeteria; 1:45-2:15 p.m., break; 2:15-2:45 p.m., financial 
aid workshop or financial planning workshop; 2:45-4:30 p.m., program orientation; 4:30-5 
p.m., registration lab.  
 
VOLUNTEER FOR THE FAIR AND SEE A CONCERT FOR FREE 
 The Lane County Fair is August 16-21, Tuesday through Sunday. Volunteers are 
needed to work at the Lane booth in the Exhibit Hall. Volunteers will receive a free 
admission ticket which includes the concert of the evening. Shifts are 2-3 hours at a time 
and there are always two to three volunteers in the booth. We still need help with these 
shifts: 



 Tuesday, August 16, 1:45-6 p.m.(two spots) and 5:45-10 p.m. (two spots); 
Hoobastank concert at 7:30 p.m.  
 Wednesday, August 17, 1:45-6 p.m. (one spot), and 5:45-10 p.m. (two spots); 
John Michael Montgomery concert at 7:30 p.m. 
 Thursday, August 18, 5:45-10 p.m. (one spot); Diamond Rio concert at 7:30 p.m.  
 Friday, August 19, 7:15-11 p.m. (three spots); David Lee Roth concert at 7:30 
p.m.  
 Saturday, August 20, 10:45 a.m.-3:30 p.m., 3:15-7:30 p.m., and 7:15-11 p.m. 
(two spots open each shift); Tracy Byrd concert at 7:30 p.m.  
 Sunday, August 21,1:45-5 p.m. (one shift); no concert scheduled.  
 To volunteer, e-mail or call Tina Lymath at ext. 5336 with your name, 
department, extension, or home phone number and address. For more information on 
the fair in general, go to www.atthefair.com  
 
CLOSURES AND HOURS 
 The following notices are new or updated since the last issue of The Daily. 
 ARCHIVES will be closed August 1-5 and 10-12. For emergency records 
requests, contact Diana Reiber, ext. 5467. - Elizabeth Uhlig, ext. 5466  
 BLENDERS ESPRESSO will be closing July 28 at 11:30 a.m. for the rest of the 
summer. We appreciate your support and will continue to find new ways to offer services 
for our customers. Questions and comments would be gladly accepted. Send to 
johnsonr@lanecc.edu. Have a great summer. 
 CATERING KITCHEN closed Thursday, July 28, all day, re-opening August 1. 
Staff may leave a catering order on voice mail 3517 or send an e-mail to 
schwoerern@lanecc.edu - Nancy Schwoerer, Catering Coordinator 
 THE DAILY publishes Tuesdays only summer, through September 13. Deadline 
is always noon of the day prior to publication. See guidelines at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm - Joan Aschim, daily@lanecc.edu  
 EXECUTIVE TEAM coverage Friday mornings through August 12: July 29-Sonya 
Christian; August 5-Marie Matsen; August 12-Tim Craig. The referenced managers can 
be reached by paging 349-6806.  
 
JOBS 
 
APPLYING FOR A JOB AT LANE? 
 A strong, well thought-out application package (Lane application, resume, cover 
letter, etc.) will help you organize your qualifications for the position on paper. Interview 
preparation for a specific job you're applying for will help you confidently describe your 
experience and skills to the interview committee. If you'd like some help with this 
process, call Lynne Swift, Counseling, at 345-9454. 
 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO PUBLIC 
* Administrative Assistant, Health, PE & Athletics, closing 7/26  
* Purchasing Clerk, Conference & Culinary Services, closing 7/26 
* Housekeeping Custodian, Facilities Management & Planning, closing 7/26  
* Instructional Specialist, Mathematics, closing 7/26 
* Project Specialist 1, Health and Safety, closing 8/2 
* Medical Office Assistant, Health Clinic, closing 8/2 
* Health and Safety Project Specialist, Health and Safety, closing 8/2 
* Budget/Office Support Specialist, Lane Family Connections, closing 8/3 
* Degree Evaluator, Enrollment Services       Closing 08/10/2005 



 
SUBMITTED BY HUMAN RESOURCES: OPEN TO CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES AS 
DEFINED IN ARTICLE 11.6.1 OF THE CLASSIFIED CONTRACT 
* Administrative Specialist, Cooperative Education, closing 8/1 
 
SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT 
* FACILITIES MANAGEMENT AND PLANNING is accepting applications for timesheet 
employees for temporary positions on summer 2005 construction projects. We are 
looking for journeyman carpenters, electricians, and painters. Details can be found on 
the Human Resources website. Address questions to Lynn Atkins, Facilities Trades 
Coordinator, ext. 5131. 
 
* HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS is hiring for five student tour guides 
for 2005-06. Guides lead individuals and groups on tours of Lane's campus, share 
personal experiences and motivate students to attend Lane. Qualifications include 
excellent verbal communication skills, ability to present a positive image of Lane, and 
demonstrated ability to act in a way consistent with a belief system that values diversity 
among people. At least one position must be bilingual English/Spanish. Hours are two-
to-five per month on an on-call basis. If you know of any students who would enjoy this 
type of work, refer them to High School and Community Relations, Building 1, Room 207 
for an application. Questions? Karen Edmonds, 5688 or e-mail. 
 
* LANE FAMILY CONNECTIONS is accepting applications for timesheet employees for 
temporary positions until our open positions are filled. We are looking for Child Care 
Resource and Referral Specialists who have some background in Early Childhood 
Education. Bilingual Spanish/English preferred. 6-10 hours per week, $11.44/hour. 
Contact Vena Williams, ext. 3302. 
 
ADS 
 
FOR SALE: KENMORE 5000 BTU window air conditioner with remote control. Used 
very little. Like new. $75 OBO. Call Dennis at 343-9415. 
 
SPECIAL OPPORTUNITY FOR SPECIAL PEOPLE: Are you thinking about bringing a 
kitten into your home? Do you know someone who is? Here's your chance to truly 
provide a special home for a kitten in need. Or perhaps you'd like a couple barn cats. Six 
kittens need homes. Born to semi-feral mothers, ranging 6-10 weeks. They are 
comfortable being handled by humans, and all pronounced adoptable by our highly 
experienced vet who makes house calls. First worming has been done, and all have 
received antibiotics and eye medicine for a mild upper respiratory ailment, not 
uncommon in wild-born kittens. They'll need a second deworming, and perhaps further 
antibiotics. Five males and one female, covering all colors and types. If you've ever 
wanted to provide a home to someone who is smart, affectionate, and capable of years 
of appreciation, now is the time. Call right away; they are currently living in a cage, and 
must find homes by July 30th. Steve McQuiddy or Debby Coulthard. 686á@2027.  
 
FOR SALE: GREAT LITTLE BLUE CAR! Faded but faithful. 1988 Toyota Corolla 
hatchback with 105,000 miles. 5 speed. Runs well. Original owner. $800. Call Cheryl at 
543-8801. Submitted by Merry Caston, LLC 
 



FOR SALE: JVC 32" TV, paid over $600 will sell for $100. This is a great T.V. 
Outstanding picture and never a problem.  Lawn Furniture. Table, Umbrella and 4 chairs, 
great condition $50. Call Lori ext.5521, or John 342-8276. 
 
FOR SALE: 1988 ISUZU TROOPER, 149,000, new clutch, good tires, 4 door, good 
condition, asking $1,200.00 o.b.o. Contact Greg Winslow at 463-5670 for more info. 
 
ROOM FOR RENT IN BEAUTIFUL COUNTRY SETTING, near Cheshire. Twenty 
minutes to downtown Eugene, 30 to LCC. Share with adult female, teenage son, and 2 
cats. Extra large bedroom, with walk in closet, cable and phone outlets. Must be 
Responsible, Honest and Quiet, no smoking or pets. $375 unfurnished, $400 furnished 
plus half the utilities, and a $200 deposit. Available August 15th. Call Kim @ 998-5631 or 
520-0713, e-mail @ mikkelsenk@lanecc.edu ext. 5196. 
 
FOR SALE: LAWN CHAIRS. White plastic molded chairs: $2.00 each. 2 matching white 
plastic rocking/reclining chairs. $5.00 each. Call debi @ 688-0479. 
 
FOR RENT: Quiet clean, furnished studios at 1458 1/2 Pearl street. No pets and no 
smoking, It really is quiet so absolutely no loud music or parties. Great for serious 
student or working person. One unit is a large 2 room studio with private kitchen. It 
shares a bath with two other men. (Rent: $375 per month, 300 security deposit, $75 
nonrefundable cleaning fee) The other is a smaller one room unit with self- contained 
cooking area and also shares a bath with 2 other men. (Rent $300, security $250, $ 50 
nonrefundable cleaning fee.) Another room, shares bath and kitchen with two men, 
$250/month. All available immediately. 345-3126 , Clarice Bates, retired FHC. 
 
2+ BEDROOM HOUSE for rent in residential neighborhood 6 blocks from UO. Quiet, not 
for party animals. Great for serious students or working adults. Clean and ready to rent. 
No smokers , no pets. Garage, private, off the street, $820 rent, $500 security dep., 
$100 refundable yard deposit and $200 nonrefundable cleaning fee. Some hardwood 
floors and like new carpet. Clarice Bates, FHC retired. Call 345-3126. 
 
1 Bedroom furnished apartment, 14 62 Pearl, clean , available now, no smokers or pets. 
Quiet- no loud music or parties....great for serious students or working Adults. $450 per 
month, $400 security and $150 non-refundable cleaning fee. Clarice Bates, FHC retired 
345-3126. 
 
THE DAILY is the official employee newsletter of Lane Community College. Deadline is 
always noon of the day before publication. Guidelines are posted at 
http://www.lanecc.edu/cops/daily.htm or e-mail daily@lanecc.edu 7-26-05 
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